
Last Tuesday, (January 8th, 2019) the College

of New Caledonia’s Students’ Union and student

Kyndra Farrell took to the gathering place to

begin signups for the college’s newest potential

sports team(s). I went and had a chat with Kyn

dra, who facilitated the volleyball sign-ups, and

got more information regarding the new pro

sports movement here at CNC.

Kyndra has had a long history of playing in

various sports teams, particularly in volleyball.

Throughout the last week, Kyndra has been

fielding sign-ups for both the men’s and women’s

volleyball team so that the process of starting can

begin as early as this week (Week of January 14th,

2018). She then went on to tell me that the hope

is for official team tryouts to being during the

reading break, with an actual team being formed

under the college banner.

The sports team movement has been a long

time coming, and with the process officially tak

ing root last semester as a push to improve
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Kyndra Farrell - Student and “Chairperson or whatever’

Student life at CNC by the student’s union.

This process follows the previous few months

going, where students amongst others have

recently begun to question why there wasn’t a

sports team already in place at the college. Need

less to say, the development of a sport at the

college is no doubt a massive improvement to

student life and CNC pride. I asked Harman

Dandiwal, a key figure in setting up the develop

ment process, what the current update on the

CNC Sports Initiative is. “The sports team has

been well received by the college,” said Flarman.
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